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       THE   F riday   F LIER  

                                             KOTAHITANGA 

                                           Waikato Waldorf School, Kindergartens and Playcircle  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

27 March    Parent Education Evening ï 7pm 

29 March    Autumn Festival 

30 Marchð3 April EASTER Break   -  please note:   Tuesday 3 Aprilðschool closed! 

4 ï 6 April    Class 4 Pirongia Camp 

12 April          Journey Through School (Open Day) ï 6.30pm 

13 April    Last day of termðschool finishes at 2pm 

30 April    START of Term 2 

Dear Waikato Waldorf Community 

 

This week we had the ERO review team in and all the staff did an amazing job.  We are now looking 

forward to the final report which takes a number of weeks to be drafted and published.  We will let you 

know as soon as it is available. 

 

We are now firmly focused on the last few weeks of term.  On Tuesday evening we will have the first of 

our regular termly óParent Enrichmentô evenings. The theme for Tuesdayôs gathering is The Essentials 

of Waldorf Education. Elizabeth will be discussing the basic elements that make up Waldorf education, 

and how these transfer into classroom practice, e.g. Rudolf Steinerôs Image of Man, the stages of child 

development, and how these are reflected in the curriculum.  Please also bring along any questions 

you may have about Waldorf education. 

ñThe Essentials of Waldorf Educationò  

Tuesday 27 March at 7pm in our hall.   

Tea and coffee will be available.  Please bring a koha. No children please. 

  

 

Next week, on Thursday, also sees our Autumn & Easter Festival. 

 

ñCelebrating festivals can bring us consciously to what we all experience instinctively in our daily lives, 
the changing cycles of the seasons and of life itself. Through various festivals and rituals we 

acknowledge and celebrate our connection to 

each other and the world.ò 

ï Marilyn Pelrine 



 

This year our Autumn Festival also falls just before Easter so we are having a double celebration. 

 

The Autumnal equinox which, in the Southern hemisphere happens around Easter, is a time of equal day and night, when 

nature is considered to be in balance. Easter is celebrated as a secular as well as religious holiday in both hemispheres, re-

gardless of whether that part of the world is experiencing autumn or spring. 

The Equinox signifies the beginning of the days growing shorter and the coming of Winter, a sort of dying of natural forces on 

the outside while inner forces of strength and courage are awakened in the indomitable human spirit. With the cooler weath-

er, we human beings notice a change in our energy, a sharpening of interest and a sense of enterprise, in contrast to the 

sleepiness and dreaminess of the long, hot Summer months. 

For the children, following the rhythms and cycles of the year with festivals and celebrations is an important part of their de-

velopment.  

In the words of Sharifa Oppenheimer, Waldorf teacher and author of Heaven on Earth: A handbook for parents of young 

children: 

ñIn earlier times, children were raised within the agricultural calendar. 

é they knew the steps in a process, and learned the lesson to persist until the goal was attained. From planting a 

seed and persisting through 

till harvest é these children had a é sense of sequencing. 

In our technological lives which are fractured é and [have] a thousand distractions, 

it can be difficult for children to have a sense of the long rhythms of life, 

and the step-by-step sequences these rhythms involve. 

To celebrate seasonal Festivals gives our children an opportunity to live these long rhythms, the rhythms of the 

earth and sun. These children will begin to know the long, slow sequences of their own human lives.ò 

 

AUTUMN / EASTER FESTIVAL 

Hui Taurima Ǿ Ngahuru me Te Aranga hoki  

     Thursday 29
th
 March 

11.00am  Fun Physical Activities 

12.30pm  Shared Lunch 

  1.30pm  Festival Assembly 

  2.00pm  Art and craft activities  

    in classrooms 

 

Please ensure your child has: 
¶ A hat 
¶ A drink bottle 
¶ Morning Tea as usual 
¶ A plate of healthy, shared finger food 
¶ They will use their lunch boxes from morning tea as plates for the shared lunch 
 

Some ideas for the shared table ï chopped vegetables, hummus, cheese sticks, chopped fruit, slices of 

quiche, pies, pizza, small filled rolls or sandwiches,  apple cake , apple pies  etcé.. 



Here's a fun craft to do with the bits and pieces you collect on a nature work. 

 

You will need: 

Twigs 
Dry leaves 
Seeds 
Playdough/wax 

Make your twig fairy with one long stick as the body, and smaller sticks as 
the arms and legs. Use the playdough to stick them together. 

Add a large seed as the head and leaves as the wings and dress. 
 

 

 

www.activityvillage.co.uk/autumn-crafts 

AUTUMN CRAFTS Twig Fairy 

THE YUMMIEST VEGETABLE SOUP   

PREP TIME   10 mins  

COOK TIME 45 mins  

TOTAL TIME 55 mins  

  

A soul - soothing bowl of delicious vegetable soup, perfect for lunch paired with crusty 
bread!  

Recipe type:  Soup  
Serves:  6 

 

INGREDIENTS 

2 tbsp olive oil 
1 large onion, diced 
3 cloves garlic, minced 
3 medium carrots, diced 
3 stalks celery, diced 
2 medium potatoes, peeled and diced 
2 tsp Italian seasoning 
4 cups vegetable broth + 1 cup water 
2-15oz can diced tomatoes 
1 cup corn (I used thawed from frozen) 
1-15oz can kidney beans, drained and rinsed 
(optional) 
1 bay leaf 
ı cup parsley, chopped 
1 tbsp freshly squeezed lemon juice, more to taste 
1İ tsp kosher salt, more to taste 
Freshly ground black pepper 

INSTRUCTIONS 

¶ Heat oil in a large stockpot or dutch oven over medi-
um-low heat. Once hot, add onion, garlic and a tea-
spoon of kosher salt and cook about 8 minutes. Add 
carrots, celery, potatoes and cook for 5 more 
minutes, stirring often. Add Italian seasoning and 
cook for one more minute. 

¶ Add broth, water, tomatoes, corn, beans, bay leaf, 
and several grinds of pepper. Bring to a boil and then 
reduce the heat to low and simmer, covered until the 
vegetables are tender, about 35 minutes. 

¶ Remove from heat and stir in parsley and lemon 
juice. Remove bay leaf and season to taste with salt 
(don't be shy, I added lots of salt!) and pepper. Serve 
hot with crusty bread. 

 
 
www.hummusapien.com/vegetable-soup/ 



 

Community Information and Consultation Meeting 
10th April 2018   3.15pm and 6.30 pm  

 

 

Part One 

The faculty and governing bodies would like to invite all members of the community to find out more 

about the building developments that are taking place this year on site. 

 

This will mostly be information shared by members of the Proprietors Trust (PT), who are responsible for 

providing the physical structure of the school, and the school Principal.  It will centre on the building projects 

already initiated and inform on where they are in their various points of the construction cycle. 

It will also include the development of Class 9, which completes us as a Junior High. 

  

Part Two 

We would also like to ask for feedback from the community on how we can successfully move from a 

Junior High to a full High School.  

 

To successfully go from a Junior High to a full High School is a big journey. We will discuss how this journey 

looks to us as a community, and how we might successfully complete it! We will look at it from Educational, 

Property and Financial perspectives. 
 

  

MARKETING CONSULTANT 

 

The Proprietors Trust are looking for a passionate Marketing Consultant whoôll provide strategic and 

practical experience to boost our educational establishments marketing efforts to ensure growth in all 

areas of our Rudolf Steiner/ Waldorf Learning Centres - Tui and Kowhai Early Childhood Centres, 

Play Circle, Miro House Kindergarten, Waikato Waldorf Primary and Junior High School.    

Ideally we are looking for a strategic thinker, who is knowledgeable in everyday marketing activities. 

We want to see an excellent communicator, with lots of enthusiasm, who is ready to make a differ-

ence and promote our unique style of education in this competitive market.  

We would like to hear from members of the community who would be interested in this role, or who 

can recommend someone suitable to us. This would be a contract based role, for a specified target.  

Please contact Tracey Burgess for more information, 027 291 7961. 



CLASSROOM CORNER 

CLASS 1  

Class 1 is now truly settled in their new routine and working and participating beautifully. To get ready for knitting we under-

took two preparatory processes. We visited a farm where they could observe animals that provide us with wool, and we 

made our own knitting needles. 

Visiting the farm 

We visited Mieke Smit on her little farm out at Tamahere on Monday 12 February. She welcomed us warmly and took us 

on a tour of her farm. First we looked at her three alpacas safely from behind the fence. The alpacas were delightful and 

very curious and came towards the fence to look at the children. Mieke picked some leafy branches for the children which 

they could feed to the alpacas. We then looked at the neighbourôs one sheep who had specially come over to visit the farm. 

The children were allowed to touch her and feel her woolly coat. Mieke next led us up to the beehives where she explained 

the flight route of the bees, as well as why bees are so important to us. 

We had morning tea on the verandah, where Mieke gave a wonderful demonstration of carding and spinning wool. She 

passed around raw sheepôs wool, mohair, silk, and cotton. The children could also observe on her display table the various 

items she had made from wool: knitted socks, pictures from ñfairyò wool, and wet felt articles. 

Lastly we were led through a tour of her orchard where the children were allowed to pick and eat apples, pears, and plums. 

We ended the day with a walk through the vineyard where the children could observe the vines laden with grapes. 

Making knitting needles 

Andy came to our deck outside the classroom the following Monday, where he explained to the class how we can make 

knitting needles. By asking them various questions they came to an understanding of which wood (poplar/apple) and which 

branches (too supple/too thick) will be suitable for knitting needles. We then followed him to the apple orchard where he cut 

suitable branches for the children, 20 cm in length, which they then peeled. Back on the deck, he cut off all the nodules for 

them and made a point for knitting. The needles were allowed to dry out for several days, and when the wood were hard 

enough, we sanded them down. At the end of the term, the children will take them home with a small ball of wool with 

which to practise their knitting at home. 

                            Elizabeth Swanepoel 



Class 7 / 8  

Classes seven and eight went to the Waikato Museum last week to visit the Eureka Exhibition.  There were 

many exhibits relating to Archimedes and his legacy.  There were amazing machines of the ancient world.      

The curator shared with us that apart from here in Hamilton, the only place you could see similar items were if 

you went to Italy!  We watched an interesting video explaining some of Archimedes inventions.  We were able to 

work with some of the exhibits, trying them out and exploring how the science or mathematics behind them actu-

ally operate. There were machines for energy, highlighting the importance of renewable environmentally friendly 

practices, such as solar energy and reflective mirrors.  There were models , including a gravity machine, a Hel-

lenistic pulley and a Herodotus machine used for building the Egyptian Pyramids.   

 

It was very informative and we had a great time learning about some significant technologies that have altered 

the way we interact in the world.  A special thank you to our parents and teachers who supported us in being 

able to get there.  

                                               Melanie Lints 

CLASSROOM CORNER 


